

125 N. West Street Alexandria, VA 22314-2754

WWW.FRA.ORG

800-FRA-1924 703-683-1400 Fax: 703-549-6610

May 10, 2018

The Honorable Phil Roe 336 Cannon House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Fax: (202) 225-5714

Dear Congressman Roe:

The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) supports, your legislation, the "VA Maintaining Internal Systems and Strengthening Integrated Outside Networks Act" or VA MISSION Act (H.R.5674). The bill would provide funding to the community care program and expand the Department of Veterans Affairs' Post-9/11 Caregiver Program to include those caregivers in the Pre 9/11 era. The bill also includes funding for the Choice Program.

The Association appreciates your dedication to veteran issues. The FRA point of contact is Brian Condon, Assistant Director of Veterans Programs, at <a href="mailto:brianc@fra.org">brianc@fra.org</a>.

Sincerely,

THOMAS J. SNEE

National Executive Director

TJS:bc:dt

\*\*\*\*\*\*

TRANSMISSION OK

TX/RX NO

0268

RECIPIENT ADDRESS

2022255714

DESTINATION ID

05/10 14:31

ST. TIME TIME USE

00'52

PAGES SENT RESULT OK

## FLEET RESERVE ASSN LOYALTY DEN CONTROL OF THE PROPERTY OF THE

## FLEET RESERVE ASSOCIATION

Your Mission • Your Voice

125 N. West Street Alexandria, VA 22314-2754

WWW.FRA.ORG

800-FRA-1924 703-683-1400

Fax: 703-549-6610

May 10, 2018

The Honorable Phil Roe 336 Cannon House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Fax: (202) 225-5714

Dear Congressman Roe:

The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) supports, your legislation, the "VA Maintaining Internal Systems and Strengthening Integrated Outside Networks Act" or VA MISSION Act (H.R.5674). The bill would provide funding to the community care program and expand the Department of Veterans Affairs' Post-9/11 Caregiver Program to include those caregivers in the Pre 9/11 era. The bill also includes funding for the Choice Program.

The Association appreciates your dedication to veteran issues. The FRA point of contact is Brian Condon, Assistant Director of Veterans Programs, at <a href="mailto:brianc@fra.org">brianc@fra.org</a>.

Sincerely,

THOMAS J. SMEE

National Executive Director